BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING

Tuesday, January 25, 2022. 6:00 pm

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin & Michael Curtin--
Molly Curtin-Schaefer

Previous minutes were approved.

Mail reviewed: An application to drill a well at 103/105 Goose Pond Road, Tom Mougin. This
application was approved. An operation and maintenance of perc-rite drip dispersal system at 4
Jerusalem Road was reviewed.

9 BRACE ROAD SEPTIC SYSTEM: An agreement as to Title V compliance was reviewed and
approved by the Board. Thomas Canfield agrees to the Title V compliance requiring him to
assume all responsibility for compliance with said Title V within two years following the transfer
of title.

HARM REDUCTION SERVICES: Sarah DeJesus and Ericka Hardy from Berkshire Health
Systems outlined the 2 projects they are working on. 1 — Opioid over dose grant program with
kits of narcan and 2 — Harm Reduction expansion program and treatment grant. There are
three locations, North Adams, Pittsfield and Great Barrington. There is also a mobile unit which
travels to different towns. This program has no cost to the Town or anyone using the services.

Matthew Puntin made a motion under Chapter 111, s. 215 the Tyringham Board of Health allow
a qualified and appropriate organization to operate a mobile Syringe Services Program in the
Town of Tyringham. James Consolati seconded, no opposition.

Meeting closed 6:14 pm.
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